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                     18th November, 2024 
 
Dear Prime Minister, 
 
You are fully aware of the series of letters sent to you and your predecessors about the abuse of 
children with special needs through non and wrong diagnosis.  These children cannot thrive if 
their processing/development issues are not catered for in their education.  Their behaviour 
suffers and exclusion seems the norm; they are restrained and are often mentally abused by the 
people who should be protecting them.  Many are sectioned so have no human rights and end 
up being locked up in secure facilities.  Their only crime has been not to be understood or 
cared for by a system that without diagnosis expects them to act normally.   
 
More are finally being diagnosed but in real terms there is no finance for their special needs.  
The cover-up of this abuse and blame for the child and family has caused real hardship for 
those not diagnosed.  The fact that you know what has been done to them and have not acted 
is a disgrace.  To be able to abuse these children with no-one held responsible means that the 
whole system has been twisted to save money, and the children are left without protection.  
 
This should be seen as abuse of power, aiding and abetting child abuse and perverting the 
course of justice as pointed out in previous correspondence.  Yet here I am writing another 
letter to you as nothing has been done.  Clearly, we have moved away from democracy, and we 
live in a system where children are abused at will without any consequence by those who are 
responsible.  Rochdale, Savile, Welby and multiple faiths.  In fact, a long list of cover-ups, some 
of which were during your time with the CPS.  I must point out that these are all breaches of 
Ministers/Prime Ministers codes, yet you are reluctant to hand yourself over for proper 
scrutiny.  
 
Which should come first – the abused child, or protection of a system that has not worked?  
Post Office workers who were innocent went to jail and autistic/ADHD people without 
diagnosis did too.  Raped children were told they were asking for it.  Yet not one person 
responsible for the system has seen jail time.  This MUST stop!  Unless there is suitable 
punishment for the crime, nothing will ever change.  Historic child abuse does not go away. 
 
I look forward to first contact at last. 
 
 
       
Howard Lamb, 
DC 
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